

020 7930 4433 www.number10.gov.uk

7 March 2013

Dear Mr Hughes

Our ref: FOI317612

Thank you for your email of 4 March in which you ask the following:

- 1. Can the Prime Minister's Office confirm that Mr Cameron is aware of the controversy and clear injustice surrounding the Holly Grieg paedophile case?
- 2. Can you confirm that the Prime Minister or a representative of the Prime Minister contacted Alex Salmond or other members of the Scottish Government or Crown Office in any way shape or form to discuss the case of Holly Grieg and/or Robert Green?
- 3. Can the Prime Minister's Office explain why Holly Grieg was paid £13,500 compensation when no one has ever been charged with any offence against Holly Grieg? Can he explain why no charges were brought against those accused by Holly Grieg when the police medical report substantiates that she was indeed a victim of sexual abuse?
- 4. Can you explain why Robert Green, the investigative journalist who brought the case to the public domain, is the only person to have faced legal action against him?
- 5. Does the Prime Minister not feel the need to hold a public enquiry into the Holly Grieg paedophile case and the clear miscarriage of justice meted out to Robert Green?

- 6. Can the Prime Minister confirm that a Disclosure Notice was served in respect of the case of Holley Grieg and Robert Green preventing the open and transparent reporting of the matter by the press?
- 7. Can the Prime Minister offer an assurance that this matter will be fully investigated in the interests of Justice and that all parties will be held to account for their actions in respect of this matter?
- 8. Can you provide copies of all correspondence between the Prime Minister, the Prime Minister's Office and any party in relation to the matter of Holly Grieg and/or Robert Green?

Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

The Freedom of Information Act provides the requestor with an access right to recorded information. It does not extend to requests for views, comments or questions about a particular matter.

Your request can be in the form of a question, but a public authority does not have to answer your question if this would mean creating new information or giving an opinion or judgement that is not already recorded.

We do not hold information in relation to your request.

Yours sincerely

ns Howard

NICHOLAS HOWARD

Mr Paul Hughes



If you are unhappy with the level of service you have received from this office in relation to any aspect of your request, you may ask for an internal review.

## You should contact:

Roger Smethurst
Head of Knowledge and Information Management
Cabinet Office
1 Horse Guards Road
London
SW1A 2HQ

email: foi.team@cabinet-office.gsi.gov.uk

You should note that the Cabinet Office will not normally accept an application for internal review if it is received more than two months after the date that the reply was issued.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner's Office for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

